
CNYR SCCA September 2024 Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
The September 2024 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at 
the Liverpool, NY, American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 11-September-2024. 
 
RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:17 pm. There were 11 attendees. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio acknowledged the 9-11 date and memorials for the day. He then noted 
September is the month to assemble the slate of officers for 2025 and the election at 
the November meeting. The existing slate of officers all agreed to continue in their 
current positions. However, if any other members are interested in taking over a 
position, contact the RE or Secretary as soon as possible. The slate of 2025 officers will 
be confirmed at the October meeting. 
 
RE Donofrio finished with a brief report of the past months non-SCCA racing activities. 
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro reported that during the last month he participated in 3 Solo events held 
by surrounding Regions. He also instructed at the August, Street Survival event held at 
the Esta Safety Park Dragstrip in Cicero, NY. Eight new drivers participated in the 
instructional class and driving event. 
 
Mark also noted he performed some needed preventive maintenance on the Solo trailer. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini reported that August finances look good, with multiple events being 
held this month. Year to date our balance is down approximately $200. Treasurer 
Cartini provided reports for the last three months that will be loaded up on the club 
website. 
 
Secretary Report: 
The August meeting minutes were loaded on the club website. ARE Mangicaro made a 
motion to accept those minutes as loaded on the club website. The motion carried. 
 
Solo Report: 
Mark Bizzozero reported in place of the absent Solo Chair VanVranken. There were 36 
participants for the last Solo event. It was noted the course was very technical and 
challenging. The next and last event for the year is scheduled for October 13th at the 
Fulton site. Mark B. will be the event chair. The plan is to do the course setup on the 
Saturday evening (5pm) before the Sunday event.  
 
RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering reported no new updates since the last meeting. The next event 
is scheduled for October 20th. RallyX Chair Moellering is also planning on investigating 
a new potential RallyX event site. 



Road Rally Report: 
There was no Report. 
 
Flagging Report: 
Mick Levy reported that he flagged at the annual Vintage Festival held in the village of 
Watkins Glen. Mick also noted that NASCAR will be running at WGI this weekend. 
 
Old Business: 
Mark M. noted the broken Solo timing display has been repaired. He also noted the 
need to purchase new batteries for the club radios. 
 
New Business: 
There was no new business to report. 
 
The next General Membership meeting will be Wednesday, October 9th at the Liverpool 
American Legion. 
 
Mick Levy made a motion to adjourn, the motion was seconded by Ed Leubner and 
unanimously approved at 8:18 pm. 
 
Submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 
 


